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[bookmark: _GoBack]Since our last discussion in January, RTO/ERO has now been registered as a corporation under the Canada Not For Profit Corporations Act.  The current Provincial Executive is now the Board of Directors with the Chair and Vice-Chair as its officers.  The Spring Senate in May will be the first Annual Meeting of the new corporation when Senators will elect nine people as Directors. They will also elect from among themselves, four representatives to the Nominations Committee. These people, along with three Directors will determine qualifications required for future Directors and also nominate people to become members and Chairs of RTO/ERO Advisory Committees.
Our Provincial Executive / Board of Directors continues to work on our transition to the new form of governance. While there will be almost no impact felt by individual members, our District Constitutions will have to undergo some modifications. Also future Senates will be different with hopefully more opportunity for Senators and Observers to participate in discussions and give advice on various issues. One such issue to be discussed at our May Senate will be to open up discussion on the RTO/ERO brand.
One of the difficulties RTO/ERO was facing was the teacher affiliates attempting to restrict us from advertising our Retirement Planning Workshops in schools. Our President (now Chair) and Executive Director have had a number of meetings and obtained the support of the Ontario Directors of Education and the Catholic Trustees organization to distribute our information. Recent Retirement Planning Workshops have been tremendously successful and we look forward to even better attendance at upcoming RPW’s next fall.

